Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

October 18, 2017


  The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton
October 18, 2017
The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their second regularly scheduled meeting in October on this date at 7:00 p.m.  The following persons were present:  Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Director of Finance Steven H. Repole; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Police Chief Matthew J. Donnelly; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. Town Administrator Lewis H. George was excused from the meeting.

Mayor Alt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led all those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Alt announced that Town Administrator Lewis H. George will not be in attendance.

Mayor Alt expressed condolences and prayers to victims and families involved in shooting incidents that occurred in Harford County, Maryland and New Castle County, Delaware earlier in the day. 

Notice of Closed Meeting
On Wednesday, October 4, 2017, during a regularly scheduled meeting of the Mayor & Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”), a Closed Meeting was requested and approved by all present pursuant to State Government Statutory Authority to Close Session, General Provisions Article, §3-305(b) (1) to discuss the appointment, employment, assignment, promotion, discipline, demotion, compensation, removal, resignation, or performance evaluation of appointees, employees, or officials over whom this public body has jurisdiction; or any other personnel matter that affects one or more specific individuals. Attendance: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. 


ACTION:
The minutes of the October 4, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Givens and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.


ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Broomell.  Commissioner Piner seconded the motion.


Discussion

Mayor Alt noted the following cash balances: General Fund $2,184,348.74; Water Fund $3,152,653.00; Sewer Fund $8,946,763.76; Major Facility Fund $4,679,669.20; Total cash balance $18,963,434.70. A copy of the statement of cash balances was placed in the record of the minutes.


Vote

Recognizing a motion and a second, Mayor Alt requested a vote regarding the financial report and the bills submitted for payment. The record of the vote is as follows:

Mayor Alt: Aye

Commissioner Broomell: Motion
Commissioner Givens: Aye
Commissioner Jablonski: Aye

Commissioner Piner: Second

Budget Amendment 2018-01 


To Amend the Original Budget by $9,887 for Job Reclassification


Mr. Repole presented Budget Amendment 2018-01, amending the original Budget by $9,887 for job reclassification. He stated Budget Amendment 2018-01 was originally submitted on September 20, 2018 but had been amended after Board discussion.

ACTION:
Ordinance 2018-01, amending the original Budget by $9,887 for job reclassification, was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Piner. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Givens and approved by all present.


Mayor Alt’s Report

Mayor Alt, referring to the Board’s discussion regarding a billing audit proposed by Severn Trent Environmental Services, questioned why the audit had been canceled. Mr. Repole stated the Town is reviewing a separate proposal that will include a billing audit.

Mayor Alt, referring to the 2018 meeting schedule, advised the Board that the first meeting in July will fall on July 4th. He queried the Board regarding rescheduling the meeting for July 11th at 7:00 p.m., and asked whether to cancel the July 11th workshop meeting at 12:30 p.m. Commissioner Givens suggested that the July 4th meeting should be rescheduled to July 11th at 7:00 p.m., adding that cancellation of the July 11th workshop should be contingent upon whether items are brought for an agenda. It was the consensus of the Board to move the July 4, 2018 meeting to July 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Alt announced that National Prescription Drug Take Back Day is scheduled for Saturday, October 28, 2017 from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. at the Elkton Municipal Building atrium. He stated the depository located in the atrium is very successful, noting that 690 pounds of prescription drugs have been collected thus far this year, compared to 677.45 pounds collected during 2016.


Commissioner Broomell’s Report

Commissioner Broomell offered congratulations to Commissioner Givens upon being named Head Coach of the Elkton High School Basketball Program. Mayor Alt and Commissioners Jablonski and Piner offered their congratulations as well.

Commissioner Givens’ Report

Commissioner Givens commended Department of Public Works (DPW) crews for cleanup of trash and debris from Town property. 

Commissioner Piner’s Report

Commissioner Piner reported that registration for the Parks and Recreation Basketball Program is now open.


Commissioner Jablonski’s Report

Commissioner Jablonski commended DPW for cleanup activities at the Elkton Post Office and Town properties. Commissioner Jablonski stated that the Town had great staff in all departments. 

Commissioner Jablonski, referring to the October 14th Grand Prix Fundraiser Event, stated it was a great event and added that a follow-up meeting will be held in November. She stated she will bring any comments from the Board to the meeting.

Public Comment

Ms. Diane Hair expressed appreciation to the Town regarding the cleanup at the Elkton Post Office and Town properties.

Ms. Hair, referring to the Downtown Scarecrow Contest, commended DPW’s creation.

Commissioner Jablonski stated the Alliance is moving forward with an “Adopt a Lampost” Campaign in which participants agree to seasonally decorate a lamppost for a year.

Chief Donnelly announced the apprehension of the suspect involved in shooting incidents that occurred in Harford County, Maryland and New Castle County, Delaware.

Mr. Dwight Hair commended DPW regarding the cleanup at the Elkton Post Office and Town properties.


Mr. Hair, referring to the Grand Prix Fundraiser Event, stated it was a nice event but presented safety issues to drivers and spectators, especially since the cars had been modified to increase speed. Mr. Hair suggested using Meadow Park for future Grand Prix events.

Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 7:19 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE

Note: The minutes of regularly scheduled public meetings conducted by the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton, following their approval, are posted at www.elkton.org. The minutes, in hard copy format, are retained indefinitely by the Town of Elkton, Administration Office, 100 Railroad Avenue, Elkton, Maryland 21921.
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